
        

 

 

The Office of the Mayor has completed its review of City Council Bill 23-0354. This bill clarifies the role of the 

City Administrator, the Department of Law, and the Department of Legislative Reference in reviewing proposed 

regulations prior to public notice and comment; revises provisions regarding the initial submission process for a 

proposed regulation; and revises provisions regarding agency noncompliance with the Administrative Procedure 

Act. 

 

The Office of the Mayor supports City Council Bill 23-0354 with the addition of amendments from DLR and the 

Department of Law (“Law”). These amendments aim to correct the inefficiencies resulting from the application 

of the current APA requirements in the promulgation of regulations, specifically addressing the following areas: 

 

• The initial drafting period, as well as the required public notice and comment period 

• The creation and management of a monthly register of City regulations (the “COBRA Register”) 

• Clarification of the role of the City Administrator in the approval of proposed regulations 

 

The City Administrator and the Office of the Mayor supports the passage with amendments of City Council 

Bill 23-0354- Administrative Procedure Act – Revisions.   
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